
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

It has been a real pleasure to have Greg Bottrill in school with us this 
week. He has written lots of books on learning through play but his 
passion is to create joy, magic and memories for children which aligns 
with my heart too. The children loved working with him and were 
absorbed in his play projects. I believe that children know if you are a 
good and kind person and they could see this in Greg. It was also lovely 
to be able to run a conference for other Isle of Wight schools to come 
and share in the wonder of Greg. I am sure Team Lanesend will 
continue to make many magic moments next year too.  

We do still have lots of magic moments planned before the end of 
this year, which is now only nine days away. These start with Year 4 
having a day out to Osborne House tomorrow as part of their history 
learning this term. We have a Quay Arts visit on Tuesday for Year 6. 
On Wednesday, we are planning to open our doors to exhibit some of 
the children’s art that they have been working on this past week as a 
celebration of our curriculum focus on the ‘Power of Creativity and 
the anniversary of Crayola. We will open the exhibition after lunch on 
Wednesday at 1.30pm through to 6pm for you to come and visit.  

On Thursday, we have our Leaver’s Assembly at 9.30am, followed by 
Leavers’ BBQ and an early finish at 1pm for Year 6 children. Year 6 
children can have their T-shirts signed on this day after Leavers 
Assembly if you so wish. I know the children love doing this! I wonder 
if in many years time look at their T-shirt and, hopefully, smile at their 
time here at Lanesend. I always love the Leavers Assembly and 
reflecting on how far the children have come and how exciting their 
next adventure is.  

On Friday, Year 6 are off to France and those not going to France will 
also be on a day out for their end of school celebration. We will send 
out details for this to the families tomorrow. After next weekend, we 
have only  have three more days with Sports Days and of course our 
beach trip on the last day of term. We are planning on taking the whole 
school to the beach and all the staff so the school will actually be 
closed during the time that we are at the beach. I will send out a 
contact number for our emergency number on this day and we will 
keep you updated with our movements throughout the day. (Please do 
let me know if you have any pop up tents we can borrow for the day, 
thank you). 

It was lovely to see all the wonderful photographs from the Mardi 
Gras last Saturday and I would just like to thank the Year 2 team for 
supporting the event and to all the families and children who came 
along and took part in the day. It is the support of the team that 
enables all these lovely moments of joy to happen and I will be forever 
grateful for all the support I have had over the years to make so many 
moments of joy for the children. I really cannot do it without the 
support of the Lanesend Family. Daisy loved it too and was a little worn 
out, I hear, after her day of adventure.  

Year 5 families are invited in for lunch next week. It has been lovely to 
see our Year 3 families in this week joining their children. The children 
really do love it. I have just seen some of the boys escorting their Dad’s 
to the office after their lunchtime moment of joy. How lovely!  

Just a reminder that outstanding monies do need to be paid by next 
week. We will be chasing you so that we can finish the financial 
school year ready for our accounts at the end of August.  

Through August, the school will be stripped down and cleaned and 
ready for September. Just talking about September Mrs Sutton emailed 
me after visiting the school last week and asked me to share the 
following message to our Lanesend family: 

‘Thank you to all those families who were able to join me on 
Thursday. It was lovely to meet more members of the Lanesend 
community and to be able to share a little about myself. If you were 
not able to come, look out for the coffee morning that we will 
schedule near the beginning of the new year. I hope you all have a 
wonderful summer break. Best wishes, Mrs Sutton.’ 

I did have my very last Full Governing Body meeting last night and 
was very touched by the kindest their showed me. I have enjoyed 
working with many Trustees over a long time and value their support 
for the school. Being a Trustee can be a really rewarding and lovely 
experience. If you would like to consider being a Trustee then do 
please let me know and I can out your in touch with the Clerk to the 
Trustees who can tell you more.  

In school this week, the children have been competing in our Spelling 
Bees. Spelling is one of the areas that we have focused on and will 
continue to do so as many of the children find spelling a challenge. 
There are lots of different ways we can encourage spelling but most of 
the time we have to learn them. If you can help your child at home to 
memorise their spellings and use them when you are and about that 
would be really helpful. The team were very impressed with the 
spelling bee champions and their confidence to spell. It was lovely to 
see.  

Dance Live started this week and Mary has shared her concept of our 
David Attenborough National Treasure performance. The story will 
begin with David as a young boy, waking up going out to catch frogs, 
butterflies and collect fossils. It will then go to him at school and 
graduation, there will be a dance in gowns and hats, which they will 
take off to revel solider uniform, before David being handed a camera 
and crew. We will then zoom through the camera and come out in the 
rainforest. We will follow David from rainforest to desert, before 
finishing with a stamped to the river, where we will enter the river and 
follow into the ocean with a beautiful under water scene, taking us to 
the polar ice caps and we will have a dramatic end with a climate 
change and global warming scene. The performance will then finish 
with a life time achievement award for Sir David. Fabulous! 

It definitely sounds like a winning concept. I do now have 
confirmation that our performance date is Thursday 1st February 
2024. I hope that I will be here to get some tickets and come and enjoy 
the performance as part of the audience.  

We have had our results in from our National Assessments I have just 
got to check some and next week I will share them all with you. You 
will also get a report of your child’s results next Thursday when you 
collect your child’s learning and belongings alongside their Pupil 
Progress Reports.  

Finally, Joyce from Cowes Library is in to launch the Summer Reading 
Challenge and Mr Andre is also busy putting together a Summer 
Home Learning sway too. Have a lovely weekend. Not long to go now.  

Caroline Sice , Headteacher 
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Attendance Last Week: 

95.4% 

                       SPORTS DAYS  

EYFS/KS1 - Monday 24th July 

9am – Year 2 

10.30 am – Year 1 

1.30 pm -  Year R 

KS2 - Tuesday 25th July 

8.45am –  Year 4  

10am – Year 5 

11.15 -  Year 3 

12.45pm – Year 6 

A huge thank you to Karen and James 
Holden at Valiant Service IOW Limited 

who have sponsored the Gold and 
Silver Medals for our recent relay 

events. We have also been given a set 
of Valiant Hares (named after their 

founder, Johann The Hare) which we 
have started to give out for stand 

out sporting awesomeness!  

Well done to 

Orion Taylor 

for your 

recent Blue 

Peter Badge! 

We are so 

proud of you.  



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Year R—Talk to me about... Artist Georgia O' Keeffe and mixing colours, Greg 

Bottrill and my play project. Music lesson with Miss Norwood.  

Words to use... Hue, tone, shade, play project, imagination. 

Tips for the week... Practise positional language  

We have been reading... The Days the Crayon Quit.  

Year 1— Talk to me about....money. Ask me about the value of the different 

coins. 

Words to use...money, pound, pence, penny, value, total. 

Tips for the week...help me practise my sing-up song.  

We have been reading.....The Dot and We're Going to a Volcano.   

Year 2— Talk to me about ... position and direction .  

Words to use… forwards, backwards, left, right, above, below, next, turn. 

Tips for the week...Remember TTRockstars to help us with our multiplication. 

We have been reading... The far away tree, Esio Trot 

Year 3— TALK TO ME ABOUT... forces 

WORDS TO USE... gravity, push, pull, friction, magnetic, upthrust, resistance 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... can you spot different shades of green in art around you? 

WE ARE READING... Roald Dahl novels 

Year 4— Talk to me about: how to tell the time on both clock types, those with 

hands (analogue) and the digital ones too. If I struggle, please work with me 

to learn this skill. 

Tip of the week, a first draft of anything written is never the final one. Editing 

is a tool we use throughout our lives.  

We have been reading: 'The Silver Spoon of Solomon Snow'.  

Year 5—Talk to me about... how to add and subtract decimals with different 

numbers of decimal places. 

Words to use... preposition, adverbial phrase, conjunction, subordinate, main 

(independent), parenthesis. 

Tips for the week... Use a semi-colon to link closely related main (or 

independent) clauses. 

We have been reading... ‘Who Let The Gods Out’ by Maz Evans. 

Year 6— This week in year six we have been preparing for our Leaver's Assembly 

and developing our skills and attitudes to be successful in our futures. 
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